
4 April 2019 

Important Dates 

 5 April—Year 2 
Assembly 

 5 April—Interschool 
Cricket Yr. 5 & 6 

 8-10 April—Years 6 
Camp 

 9 April—Y4-6 
Interschool swimming 
carnival 

 12 April—Last Day of 
Term 1 

 29 April—Start 
of Term 2 
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F r o m  t h e  P r i n c i p a l  

 

  
Year 6 Camp 

Our year 6’s are embarking on their camp next Monday the 8th April. It is such an exciting and memorable time for 
the students made possible by our very committed and dedicated teachers . I would like to thank: 

Mrs Carder, Mrs Hughes, Mr Emery, Mr Seinor, Ms Tottle, Ms Gilmore and Mr Robertson 

 

Interschool Swimming Carnival 

Best of luck to all of our swimmers who will be competing on Tuesday the 9th April  in the Interschool Swimming 
Carnival at Challenge stadium.  A big thank you to Mr Emery who has been conducting early morning swimming 
training this week. 

 

A very warm thank you to Mrs Bev Leigh who has decided to have a change of pace and relinquish her Deputy 
Principal role here at East Fremantle and become our Kindergarten Education Assistant at George St. She will be 
working with Miss Louise from the beginning of second term. I would like to thank her for her contribution  to our 
school , especially our students that have benefitted from some academic intervention. Mrs Sonya Gilmore will be 
Acting Deputy Principal for second term whilst  a merit select process is undertaken. 

 

Have a very happy and safe holiday with your children. We look forward to seeing you all back on MONDAY 29TH 
APRIL. 

 

Warm Regards, 

Jenni Chittick 

Principal 

All ABoard!       

       The latest update from the School Board 

Nomination call-out: Community member for the Board 
 
The School Board is looking for a member of the community to be co-opted onto the board to assist in delivering 
of some specific aspects of the school’s business plan. We’re looking for someone to assist with the delivery 
projects in priority areas such as digital systems for school environments, carbon reduction initiatives, solar PV 
installation or sustainability more broadly. It’ll just be a 12-month term and is a great way to contribute to making 
EFPS even better than it is today. If you know someone that might fit the bill or would like some more information 
feel free to contact Tim on 0432226323 or timgreysmith@gmail.com 
 
Cheers, 
Tim 
0432226323 
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2019 Term Dates and Term Calendars 

Please refer to the website for all the information you need relating to Term dates and Term Calendars. 

 http://www.eastfremantleps.wa.edu.au/parent-information/term-calendar/ 

 

Security at the school  

 

If you suspect there is an 
intruder on school 
premises after hours, 
please DO NOT approach 
them. Instead call Ed 
Security on  9264 4632 
to report it and they will 
investigate further! 

Children’s Crossing Review—High Street 

Please be advised that this crossing adjacent to 
Chalmers St is being reviewed by the  Children’s 
Crossing and Road Safety Committee. We would 
encourage you to utilize this crossing facility so that a 
true picture of the school’s community needs may be 
gathered. 

DERBY DAY FUNDRAISER 

West Coast Eagles host the Fremantle Dockers on Saturday 13th April. On Friday 12th April the 
Year 6 fundraising committee will be collecting a gold coin donation from all students wearing 
their team colours of choice. All funds raised will be donated to the Cancer Council. Cancer 
Council headbands and wristbands will be on sale (cash only) at recess and lunch, Any queries 
please contact Mrs Simpson at the office tracey-anne.simpson@education.wa.edu.au 

http://www.eastfremantleps.wa.edu.au/parent-information/term-calendar/
http://www.eastfremantleps.wa.edu.au/parent-information/term-calendar/
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Harmony Day 2019 
 

As part of Harmony Day on March 21st, the students 
and staff of East Fremantle Primary came together 
and identified our various backgrounds and heritage. 
Harmony Day is about inclusiveness, respect and 
belonging for all Australians, regardless of cultural or 
linguistic background. According to 2016 Census data 
from the Australian Bureau of Statics, almost half 
(49%) of Australians were born overseas or had at 
least one parent who was. It was fascinating to 
observe this statistic reflected on our very own 
Harmony Day activity in our school. 

Thank you to all our parents from Pre-Primary and 
Junior Primary who got involved by helping your 
children to identify their background and heritage.  
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